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SOUTH SCOOP
Term 2 - Week 4- 2019 Friday, 24 May 2019

What’s on?

Monday 27/5/19
Semester 1 Exams Begin

Tuesday 28/5/19
Semester 1 Exams Continue

Wednesday 29/5/19
Semester 1 Exams Continue

Thursday 30/5/19
Semester 1 Exams Continue
Bell Shakespear Company per-
forming Words, Words, Words

Friday 31/5/19
Semester 1 Exams Conclude
PBL Tenet Launch 11.11am to 
12.04pm

Monday 10/6/19
P & C Meeting in School Library
7.30pm.

Easily access all newsletters, 
notes, notices, reminders, 

events and receive
emergency alerts.
Download the

App

Search in the App store,  
visit the web address.

Have you downloaded 
our free school app?

 Waste to Art

Boundary Rd, Dubbo NSW 2830
PH 02 6882 3744   FAX 02 6882 3213   EMAIL dubbosouth-h.school@det.nsw.edu.au WEB dubbocoll-m.schools.nsw.edu.au

Highly Commended
Artist Statement:  I live on a farm and wanted 
to show that in my design.  I used an old pair 
of jeans that we wear when we are working 
and checked shirt pockets which I also wear 
on our farm.  I then glued the twine around 
the pockets to match this year’s theme in 
Waste to Art.  My logo is a “M” made from two 
horseshoes side by side.  I love wearing jeans 
and working hard on the farm, so this shows 
my life. 

Meg Lesslie Year 8

First Prize Recipient

Artist Statement:  When we talked about 
the waste to art competition in class I 
thought it would be a good thing to enter 
and show how clothes that are thrown away 
can be reused.  The ruffle shirt front looked 
interesting.   I like the black and white stripes 
and the texture. 

Chase Cubby Year 8
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Principal’s Message
Welcome to my first newsletter report as I commence as the Principal of Dubbo College 
South Campus.  I feel both honoured and privileged to have been appointed to the position 
and look forward to working with the school community to achieve the best possible 
educational outcomes for our students.
I have previously worked in Dubbo at all three campuses of Dubbo College at executive and 
Senior excutive levels.  For the past 3 and a half years I have been the substantive Principal 
of Gulgong High School, a comprehensive 7 to 12 school of 300 students near Mudgee. 
I hold very high expectations in regard to all aspects of Public Education at South 
Campus and will be striving to ensure that these expectations are reached by both staff 
and students.  South Campus PBL values are Courtesy, Achievement, Respect, Effort and 
Safety and are core to teaching and learning at our Campus. I expect students and staff to 
show respect for themselves and each other and I make no apologies for holding high expectations in terms of 
student behaviour.  In addition, I would like to stress that there is no place in our school for any physical violence 
and nor will it be tolerated.  If any students are experiencing difficulties, then the expectation is that they access 
the support available from staff at the school.  Students are expected to be in class at all times and follow the 
instructions of staff. I appreciate the support of the parent body in maintaining high expectations at South 
Campus.
We have a busy term ahead with Half Yearly Examination’s and Minimum Standards testing taking place next 
week. This week saw the completion of NAPLAN testing and I congratulate students who applied themselves 
with diligence to perform at their best.
If you wish to discuss any aspect of your child’s education at Dubbo College South Campus, then please do not 
hesitate to contact the school to make an appointment.

Ms L Macleod
PRINCIPAL

DON’T FORGET!
Please register for the new Dubbo College South Campus Parent Portal

If you haven’t aready received your email with the instructions, please contact the school.

https://dcsth.sentral.com.au/portal/login

DUBBO COLLEGE BAND WORKSHOP



Athletics Carnival Report
On Friday 10 May, students 
and teachers of Dubbo College 
South Campus braved the rain 
and cold to attend the annual 
Athletics Carnival.  Barden Park 

is a world class facility with an 
all-weather track, so events took 
place regardless of the weather, 
except high jump which has been 
postponed. Competitive and non-
competitive students were given 

the opportunity to participate 
in events to earn points for their 
house. Each student who attended 
the day went in the draw to win a 
lucky door prize which consisted of 
canteen vouchers. 

Congratulations to Year 9 Student 
Michael Ross, who won the Dash 
for Cash to claim $100.00 in prize 
money after competing against 7 
of the fastest competitors on the 
day.

Well done Rylee Warren who 
competed in the 16 years boys High 
Jump (1.70m 2019), Rylee matched 
the current records. 
The Western Area Athletics Trials 
will be held on 2 August (Friday 

Week 2, Term 3).  Entries will be 
confirmed during Week 4 after 
the high jump event has been 
completed. 

Ms L Brady
CARNIVAL COORDINATOR

Congratulations to the following students who broke records on the day!

  RECORDS

Event Previous Holder New Record Holder
13 Years Boys 100m James Nelson 0:12.08 (2014) Lennon Stedman 0:11.47 
14 Years Boys 100m Andrew Long 0:12.73 (2006) Michael Ross 0:11.86
14 Years Girls 400m Matilda Munn 1:10.60 (2012) Shanique Darlington 1:09.25 
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Year 7 Forensic Science

Year 7 this term have been 
investigating procedures used to 
separate mixtures.  Students have 
been applying their knowledge 
and skills to help solve a crime 
scene.
Students have been using 
the techniques of magnetic 

separator, evaporator, filtration, 
chromatography and distillation 
to help them answer the question 
“What happened to Alex Smith?”
Students have been making 
observations to make inferences 
about what happened on the 
night Alex Smith died.  Students 

will be combing all the evidence 
to develop a scenario of what they 
believe occurred. 

Mr B Davies
SCIENCE

The Bell Shakespeare Company is 
coming to our school to perform a 
lively exploration and celebration 
of language and words, told 
with power and humour by 
Shakespeare’s characters.  Words, 
Words, Words will take you on 
an entertaining and informative 
journey across Shakespeare’s 

writing.
The performance will be on 
Thursday 30 May at school and 
cost is $10.00 per student.
Further 
details can be 
obtained from 
Mr Segelov at 
the English 
Staffroom.

School Canteen
open for

Breakfast
from

8.30am
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TEXTILE WORKSHOP
On Thursday 16 May, a group of 
Year 7 and 8 students participated 
in a Textiles Workshop.  Students 
were involved in making a Textile 
Art ‘Under the Sea’ fabric picture. 
This involved learning a range of 

sewing techniques such as free 
motion stitching, lace making, 
fabric making, hand stitching and 
embroidery.  All students were 
very engaged in learning how to 
operate a sewing machine and 
developing their skills. 

Any students who are interested 
in participating in the next 
textile workshop are to see Mrs 
Cross in TAS and express their 
interest. 

Mrs Hogan
TAS

Welcome to Library and 
Information Week 2019.
Our library is always a busy place 
and it definitely has been during 
NAPLAN testing.  Thank you to 
the staff and students who have 
persevered with the technology. 

Wednesday was 
National Simultaneous 
Storytime Alpacas 
with Maracas where 

we joined in with 
readers from across 
Australia and New 
Zealand. Over 50 
students and staff 
were present for the 
reading of the story 
on the big screen and 
were also entertained 
with maracas music.  
Mrs Higgins made 
the library staff 
and English faculty 
beautiful alpaca 
badges to celebrate 
the event.  Thank you 
to Mrs Bennett for 
lending us sombreros 
to use in our display.
We have two book 
trolleys filled with 
discarded fiction 
books. Students and 
staff are invited to 
look through the 
books and take as 
many as they would 
like.  Bags or boxes 
will be provided. 

New titles will be added to the 
collection this week.
Sporting Non-fiction:  So Close: 
The Bravest, Craziest, Unluckiest 
Defeats in Aussie Sport
The Sports Book (covered in 
AstroTurf)

The Divergent series, Maze Runner 
series, The Sisterhood of the 
Traveling Pants, The Bad Book and 
The 78-Storey Treehouse. 

Thank you to students who have 
made book requests.  Check out 
the displays to see if your books 
have arrived.

Mrs E Abbott
TEACHER LIBRARIAN


